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(b) Prior to determining that a Fed-
eral action is in conformity, the Fed-
eral agency making the conformity de-
termination must obtain written com-
mitments from the appropriate persons
or agencies to implement any mitiga-
tion measures which are identified as
conditions for making conformity de-
terminations.

(c) Persons or agencies voluntarily
committing to mitigation measures to
facilitate positive conformity deter-
minations must comply with the obli-
gations of such commitments.

(d) In instances where the Federal
agency is licensing, permitting or oth-
erwise approving the action of another
governmental or private entity, ap-
proval by the Federal agency must be
conditioned on the other entity meet-
ing the mitigation measures set forth
in the conformity determination.

(e) When necessary because of
changed circumstances, mitigation
measures may be modified so long as
the new mitigation measures continue
to support the conformity determina-
tion. Any proposed change in the miti-
gation measures is subject to the re-
porting requirements of § 93.156 and the
public participation requirements of
§ 93.157.

(f) The implementation plan revision
required in § 93.151 shall provide that
written commitments to mitigation
measures must be obtained prior to a
positive conformity determination and
that such commitments must be ful-
filled.

(g) After a State revises its SIP to
adopt its general conformity rules and
EPA approves that SIP revision, any
agreements, including mitigation
measures, necessary for a conformity
determination will be both State and
federally enforceable. Enforceability
through the applicable SIP will apply
to all persons who agree to mitigate di-
rect and indirect emissions associated
with a Federal action for a conformity
determination.
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§ 95.1 Definitions.
(a) As used in this part, all terms not

defined in this section shall have the
meaning given them by the Act.

(b) Act means the Clean Air Act, as
amended (42 U.S.C. §§ 7401–7671).

(c) Agency means the Environmental
Protection Agency.

(d) Administrator means the Adminis-
trator of the Environmental Protection
Agency.

§ 95.2 Petition for mandatory license.
(a) Any party required to comply

with sections 111, 112 or 202 of the Act
(42 U.S.C. 7411, 7412 or 7521) may peti-
tion to the Administrator for a manda-
tory patent license pursuant to section
308 of the Act (42 U.S.C. 7608), under a
patent that the petitioner maintains is
necessary to enable the petitioner to
comply with Sections 111, 112 or 202 of
the Act.

(b)(1) Each petition shall be signed by
the petitioner and shall state the peti-
tioner’s name and address. If the peti-
tioner is a corporation, the petition
shall be signed by an authorized officer
of the corporation, and the petition
shall indicate the state of incorpora-
tion. Where the petitioner elects to be
represented by counsel, a signed notice
to that effect shall be included with
the petition at the time of filing.

(2) Each petition shall include a copy
of the patent under which a mandatory
patent license is sought. The petition
shall identify all current owners of the
patent and shall include a copy of all
assignment documents relevant to the
patent that are available from the
United States Patent and Trademark
Office.

(3) Each petition must identify any
person whose interest the petitioner
believes may be affected by the grant
of the license to which the petition is
directed.

(4) Each petition must contain a con-
cise statement of all of the essential
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